Chrysalis Board of Directors Meeting

April 20, 2002

Attendees:

Ed Beacham, Lay Director

Lisa Dunn

Lance Snipes

Susan Baldwin

Beth Baldwin

Sonny Moon

Becky Davis

Joel Davis

Debra Chinworth

Erica Chinworth

Larry Mahle, visitor

Beverly Mahle

Chelsea Mahle

Karl Zeggert

Wendell Barnes

Cande Taylor

Heather Shearon
Ed Knight

Stacy Reid

Melanie Largin

1. Opening: 

Meeting presided over by Wendell Barnes, Chairperson 

Opened the meeting at 1:05pm. Lance Snipes gave our opening prayer.

Appreciated Ed Beacham being at the meeting representing the Lay Directors.

2. Outstanding business:

January Minutes  approval -  Karl Zeggert made motion to approve. Susan Baldwin seconded and all present voted in favor.

Standing rules states for approval of any vote we must have 9 members present. We are ok for now on any approvals, but should change it to be a majority vote.

March minutes approval - Sonny Moon made motion to approve.  Beth Baldwin seconded as modified and all present voted in favor.

One modification paragraph 3/section E: fees charged should be changed to - team fees are $60 for youth - caterpillars are $65 ($5.00 is sent to Nashville).

3. Treasurers report:

A. Current balance in checkbook is: $1986.40 with everything paid in full. 

Went into the last weekend with $5000 and came out with only $2000. Last walk needed $1000 for startup - It is a consensus that we didn't do a good job of getting team fees at last walk - We should have form for team fees/scholarships given out during team meetings. Billie Fleming was supposed to get Cande a copy. Young people need to know that scholarships are ok - we just need to know about them. If everybody had paid we would have broken even. 

B. Becky Davis says there is a copy of book that should be passed from lay director to lay director -and there is a form in that book. 

Susan to put in newsletter about scholarships to get from reunion groups or men's groups or whoever. 

C.  When working an Emmaus Team, it is an ALD responsibility and there should be one person responsible for envelopes. 

D. Additional side discussion for a better procedure:

We should have a job description for each of the major jobs at the weekend that outline minimum requirements. Those persons should receive a packet with everything needed that should be done before and during the weekend. It was determined that we need to add more specific items to clarify tasks assignments. We need subcommittee of former lay directors to update the master copy that Becky passed down to Melanie.

Currently there is no process in place to obtain extra money.

4. Lay Directors report: 

A. Ed B - Dickson L- have all male members of the board on their team - and they don't have a person as a board rep.  

Question - does it need to be an active board member? Nashville says yes - our rules don't state that it. Could be a past board rep. If that is acceptable then Charlie Knight might be a good candidate. 

B. Suggestion - take a look at our rules and possibly make some changes based on what Nashville uses. Last year we did a revision because of Journey - we need to re-visit this for adjustments this year. We are constantly changing rules based on what we are doing now and maybe we need to adjust. Wendell will be forming a committee in July and will notify us.

C. Melanie L - Teams are coming together however, lacking in youth participation. Kitchen crew lacking mostly. May be a possibly that persons come in for the day and help out. 

No youth ALD for the weekend and missing youth table leaders.

D. Kitchen crew: Judi Hardy has been asked to be Kitchen leader. However, her daughter is scheduled to attend the weekend. Our rules state that parents should not serve on the same weekend as the caterpillars first weekend. We had this come up with the Head spiritual on the last YAC. Question: Does Nashville say anything about it? Skimming it quickly - does not say anything in particular.  - However, it is our Standing rule - D 17. 

Question for discussion: Will Judi see her caterpillar during that weekend? Erica and Heather feel that it should be ok. We need to change the rule to reflect that the parent should not serve in the conference room. Will allow the sub committee to address this change.

Larry and Beverly were head kitchen team on YAC - but didn't interact with students.

However, we need to address the issue we have for this weekend. 

Wendell would entertain a motion to vote on a change of the rule.

Joel Davis made motion to accept Judi Hardy as Head kitchen even though her daughter will attend the weekend  - Sonny seconded - all voted in favor with one exception - Cande (who is sponsoring the daughter) -  with the caveat that the Board recommends she stay in the background and have little interaction with her daughter so her daughter can enjoy the weekend.  It is up to the Lay Director and sponsor to pray about it and leave God in charge. 

E. Question about Hoot and follow-up immediately after the flight - Need the weekend in July ( July 13th) - 

Question: Is someone verifying about candlelight service at another church - Burnt Hickory or Dallas? Our rules state that the lay directors need to work out details and make sure someone is in charge.

F. Need to schedule a time to inventory the camp - Must call Jean Jennings about meeting there. Larry M. says there used to be section for NW GA and now it is not there. Need to find all supplies labeled for NW GA.  Stacy, Larry, and Melanie will get together and make those arrangements and will catalog inventory. Just need to find out what is there - literature and supplies and crosses and books.

. 

G. Need Board rep for Female weekend also. Is there a need for two board reps - one for each conference room - may have to use someone wearing two hats. It will be left up to lay directors if they can't get someone extra.

H. Kathy E. has asked Wendell about mass mailing for YAC Journey using a "what is" letter and the Distribution list for Emmaus/Chrysalis. This really should go through email. Ed B is already sending this same letter.

Kathy, Melanie and Dickson will work with Susan, Beth and Ed and get information out with applications. Should check with Rome Carrollton Methodist district office However, Susan is Presbyterian and will need the district directory. 

5. Team Selection and Nominations:

A. A few vacancies on the board. Melanie has volunteered to change to registration chair - Wendell wants to table the discussion until next month due to time constraints.

6. Hoot and Follow-up:

A. Need to schedule hoots on a regular schedule. Young people need to see the newsletter - need to continue the connection with Emmaus. Some young people are not getting a separate newsletter from the one their parents get and they may be missing the information.  Currently it costs about $700 a month to mail newsletter. We, as a Board, should use our email list (community) and Susan, Beth and Melanie will attempt to  get information to all persons. 

B. May 4th Hoot - Need to spread the word - It will be at Clay Settles' church - Wesley Chapel - Susan will get info out.  Beau and Nicole are in charge.

7. Old Business:

A. We still need a complete list of who has worked on what teams and what positions. Journey 2 is still not updated. Becky and Melanie to work on updating it.

B. Tony Largin's resignation - The letter was sent out for all to review and now needs to be voted on.  Erica C. made motion to accept and Beth Baldwin seconded. All persons voted to approve with one exception.  Cande to send thank you note and express the fact that we appreciate his help for so many years, and respect his opinions.

C. Review of last month's agenda and several items that are not finalized yet. Most items need to be presented at one meeting and then voted on at next meeting. - Situation: Majority vote and what qualify as passing vote. We will table this discussion until subcommittee can address it and make clarifications. 

D. In March, board voted its approval on weekend dates - Wendell with confirm the weekends with King's Retreat.   Dates for the two weekends are June 19-22 and 26-29, 2003.

E. Concerns and Discussions: 

1. Becky D. stated that (according to Nashville) only conference room people must be at all team meetings. The feeling in this community is that all persons must be at all meetings and that is not necessarily the truth. We should be in the growing process of nurturing leaders and there will always be time conflicts, but team meetings should not be causing quite a stir. Erica stated that everyone needs to make choices. We will table for now and look at the requirements at a later date.

.

2. Becky brought in pictures taken and printed from digital camera - very good quality - May use instead for weekend pictures. 

F. Susan and Beth will make sure the board meeting is in newsletter. Next meeting May 18th - Wendell will not be here. Will be talking with Skip about chairing the meeting.

G. Melanie -  (Registration Chair) Does an application have to be signed by a pastor or youth pastor? The purpose of the pastor's signature is so he doesn't feel like he is being left out of the loop. If the pastor is ok with other person signing it then it should be ok. She has one without a pastor and one with another pastor other than the one for the home church. This does make the flag go up and Registration should contact the sponsor and find out what is going on with this. Some pastors will not sign if they have not gone. 

Prayer Requests:

Cande - seminary 

Karl's son - who is going through a divorce  - 16 month old baby.

Stacy - mother is on the way to hospital.

Melanie - sister's grandson passed away (6 months old)

Praise - 5 spiritual directors on each weekend. Include one from Kenya - Humphrey Kanga

Meeting was closed at 2:39 pm with prayer by Lance Snipes.

